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Dear Students and Families, 

On Monday, February 3rd, the Jr./Sr. High will begin the second semester and third marking period, 
marking the official halfway point of the 2024-2025 school year. I am incredibly proud of the dedication and 
effort our students have shown throughout the first semester and look forward to their continued success this 
spring. As a reminder, report cards will be sent home with students on February 7th. If you have any ques-
tions regarding your student’s grades, please feel free to contact me. 
Join us on Friday, February 7th, at 7:00 pm in the Davis Gym for a special School Logo Introduction and 
Winter Sports Event ! We’re excited to unveil our new school logo, a symbol of our spirit, values, and future. 
This celebration will feature student showcases, team introductions, fun activities, giveaways, and the 
chance to order new Skyhawks merchandise. 

Our winter sports teams are enjoying strong seasons, and it has been exciting to watch our student-
athletes compete on the court, track, and ice over the past two months. It’s also great to see our modified 
girls’ and boys’ basketball teams recently begin their competitions. Looking ahead, varsity spring sports reg-
istration opens on February 17th, with the season kicking off on March 17th. 

Mark your calendars for March 21st and 22nd to support our students in this year’s musical, Shrek Jr. 
Performances are scheduled for Friday, March 21st, at 7 PM, and Saturday, March 22nd, at 2 PM and 7 PM. 
Our students have been working tirelessly to deliver an incredible show for the community. Additional details 
are available on the district website. 

 
A reminder that students will be on Mid-Winter Recess from February 17th-21st. This month, our 

school counselors will begin scheduling courses for students in grades 8 through 11 for the 2025-2026 
school year. If you would like to be involved in the meeting to plan your child’s schedule, please contact the 
Office of Counseling and Career Services at (315) 768-2065. The Course Description Guide, which outlines 
all available courses for grades 9 through 12, is available on the district website and will be updated shortly. 
 
ORISKANY PROUD 
Sincerely, 
Andrew K Kennedy 
Oriskany Jr./Sr. High School Principal 

Groundhog Day         

Sunday, February 2nd 



February… 

2nd-  Groundhog Day 

7th-  Report Cards Go Home 

14th-  Valentine’s Day 

17th-  President’s Day-No School 

18-23rd- Mid-Winter Recess 

25th-  BOE Meeting @ 7pm 

February… 

7th,14th,& 28th 

March… 

 7th 

Class of 2025 will be selling Otis Spunkmeyer 

cookie dough from February 24th – March 

7th. See any Senior to order yours! Money 

raised will go towards their Senior Trip! 

Thank you for your support!! 

Ski and Snowboard Club 



 

 

Warm up with the Oriskany Jr./Sr. High School Student Council!  We'll be 
selling hot cocoa and hot cider from 7:30am-8am starting on Monday, January 
13th until sold out!  

Prices are $2 per cup! Add-ons like chocolate peppermint spoons and mini 
marshmallows are just $1 extra.  

Donations are accepted & appreciated! 



  Student 

  Spotlight 

On December 17, 2024, 

Senior, Henry Inserra, offi-

cially achieved Eagle Scout 

Rank! He was honored at a 

ceremony on this date. 

Henry started in scouts in 

kindergarten with Pack 39 

Oriskany and moved up to 

Troop 44 Clark Mills.  

Congratulations Henry! 



Members of language club have been working alongside the 

staff at Eastern Star Daycare Center to introduce basic vocab-

ulary within their language of study through the use of songs, 

stories and mini lessons. This past month students worked 

on colors and counting by decorating a Christmas tree at the 

center.  



On December 16th students from language club partnered with the 

PTA to host an elementary school movie night. Upon arrival students 

read Christmas books with a high schooler, made a craft or took pic-

tures/visited with Santa. Afterwards students enjoyed The Grinch, pop-

corn and juice boxes.  



Anatomy & Physiology students studied regions of the brain by making brain hats. 

Once completed, they wore the brain hats around the school and had faculty ask 

them questions to reinforce what they had learned. They wore the hats during the 

brain assessment. Students also performed  an autopsy on sheep brains where 

they located and identified brain traumas including hematomas, impalements, gun 

shot wounds, and embolisms. They created a story of how they thought the trau-

ma could have occurred, the region of the brain, and how the damage would 

affect brain functions. 



Anatomy & Physiology students dissected sheep eyes to start their 

study of the sensory organs. They also performed a series of experi-

ments that tested their own vision including connections to the cranial 

nerves, blind spot determination, eye dominance, accommodation, 

astigmatism, after vision, and traditional vision testing with Snellen eye 

charts.  



Studio Art Students studied art and artists from the Abstract Art Period. They 

learned the characteristics that dominated the art period and the world events 

that shaped its emergence. Below are students with their finished paintings 

demonstrating the hallmarks of the Abstract Expressionism Art Period: Non-

representational, simple and exaggerated shapes, and bold, bright colors evoking 

emotion.  

Students in 7th Grade Art Class Studied Egyptian Culture and the 

art that represented it. They learned about the Egyptians' burial 

practices and the artwork included within the pyramids. Using 

the pinch-pull method and applying their knowledge of the stag-

es of clay and specific clay techniques, each student in class 

made an Egyptian Tribute Sculpture depicting their own pet.   



The OCS Drama Club Presents  

March 21st and 22nd 2025  



Pre-K Parent Orientation 

Tuesday, May 6th  6:00pm to 7:00pm 

Location: N.A. Walbran Elementary School 

 

Oriskany Central School District 

Pre-K/Kindergarten Parent Registration 

 

Registration for the pre-kindergarten program for four year olds and for kindergarten in the 
Oriskany Central School District for the 2025-2026 school year is underway. 
 

Eligibility: 

 Pre-kindergarten is open to all children residing in the Oriskany Central School District who 
will be four years old (4) on or before December 1, 2025. 

 Kindergarten is open to all children residing in the Oriskany Central School District who will 
be five years old (5) on or before December 1, 2025. 

 

Registration materials can be obtained from the N.A. Walbran Elementary School Main Office or 
Tammy Vaughn, District Registrar, who is located at the Jr. Sr. High School.  Registration packets 
must be returned with two (2) proofs of residency (ex. utility bill, mortgage statement, tax docu-
ment, etc.) and proof of your child’s age (ex. birth certificate). Please call 315-768-2065 if you need 
a packet mailed. Current Oriskany Pre-K students will receive Kindergarten registration packets 
through their Pre-K classroom teacher. 
 

All pre-kindergarten slots are assigned by lottery.  If more registrations are received than the 
number of available slots for the program, then a lottery is held at the Board of Education Meeting 
on Tuesday, April 15th.  All applications and documents must be on file with the Registrar’s 
Office by 4:00 p.m. on Friday, April 11th to be included in the placement lottery. 

  
The Oriskany Central School District will hold a Pre-K Parent Orientation on Tuesday, May 6 from 
6:00-7:00 p.m. at N.A. Walbran Elementary School for all parents/guardians of eligible children en-
tering pre-kindergarten for the 2025-26 school year.  Incoming pre-kindergarten students are wel-
come to attend the orientation with their families.  Tours of the school will be given to all families 
that attend. 
 
Thank you for taking an active role in your child(ren)'s education; involved parents make a huge 
difference! 

Questions? Contact Ms. Vaughn: 315-768-2065 or tvaughn@oriskanycsd.org. 



SAT Test Date Registration Deadline Late Registration Deadline 

March 8, 2025 February 21, 2025 February 25. 2025 

May 3, 2025 April 18, 2025 April 22, 2025 

June 7, 2025 May 22, 2025 May 27, 2025 

ACT Test Date Registration Deadline Late Registration Deadline 

April 5, 2025 February 28, 2025 March 16, 2025 

June 14, 2025 May 9, 2025 May 26, 2025 













Winter Break Activities… 

Snowball Fight!! 

Walk Your Dog 

Go Ice Skating 

Visit A Museum 

Go To The Library 

Family Bake/Cook Day 

Relax and Recharge 



Did You Know… 

February 

3rd- National Sweater Day 

5th- National Have Ice Cream for Breakfast Day 

9th- National Pizza Day 

13th- World Radio Day 

23rd- Tootsie Roll Day 

27th- National Retro Day 

 

February Is... 

Bake For Family Fun Month 

Great American Pies Month 

Library Lovers Month 

National Snack Food Month 

Plant the Seeds of Greatness Month 

Sweet Potato Month 

Youth Leadership Month 


